
ANTELOPE VALLEY COLLEGE 
FACULTY PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 

March 24, 2010 
2:00 p.m. – A140 

 
To conform to the open meeting act, the public may attend open sessions 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 
2. OPENING COMMENTS FROM THE CHAIR 
 
3. OPEN COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 
 
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a. February 24, 2010 (attachment) 
 
5. ACTION ITEMS 
 None 
 
6. DISCUSSION 

a. Sabbatical Application Criteria Overview (attachment)  
b. 2011 – 2012 Sabbatical Submission Review 
c. Committee Sponsored Events (2011 – 2012 Program) 
d. FPD Program Guideline Update 
e. IT Collaboration Workgroup 

 
7. REPORTS 

None 
 

8. OTHER 
• Review/Approve submitted plans and contracts 

 
9. ADJOURNMENT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NON-DISCRIMINATION POLICY 
 

Antelope Valley College prohibits discrimination and harassment based on sex, gender, race, color, religion, national origin or ancestry, age, 
disability, marital status, sexual orientation, cancer-related medical condition, or genetic predisposition.  Upon request, we will consider 
reasonable accommodation to permit individuals with protected disabilities to (1) complete the employment or admission process, (b) perform 
essential job functions, (c) enjoy benefits and privileges of similarly-situated individuals without disabilities, and (d) participate in instruction, 
programs, services, activities, or events. 
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ANTELOPE VALLEY COLLEGE 
FACULTY PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 

COMMITTEE MEETING 
March 24, 2010 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 

Kathryn Mitchell, Faculty Professional Development Chair, called the meeting to order at 2:04 p.m. 
 

2. OPEN COMMENTS FROM THE CHAIR 
None 
 

3. OPEN COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 
None  

 
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a. February 24, 2010 (attachment) 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the February 24, 2009 Faculty Professional Development 
Committee meeting minutes. Motion carried. 

 
5. ACTION ITEMS 
 None 
 
6. DISCUSSION ITEMS 

a. Sabbatical Application Criteria Overview (attachment) 
Ms. Sharon Lowry provided a brief explanation of her role and participation at the meeting and 
inquired if any committee members had any questions they would like to ask Ms. Prescheler prior to 
beginning the official review process.  Kathryn requested clarification of a specific dated documented 
in the submitted proposal in efforts to determine if the stated activity was completed or will be 
completed.  Ms. Prescheler indicated this was a typo and the event in question would be performed 
during the sabbatical release time if approved.   
 

b. 2011 – 2012 Sabbatical Submission Review 
Ms. Lowry stated sabbatical reviews are an integral part of professional development and was pleased 
to see the review and approval process has been reestablished as a FPD committee function.  She 
announced the specific proposal discussion which occurs during the review process is confidential and 
should not be disclosed to outside parties.  The Office of the Vice President of Academic Affairs 
coordinates official correspondences related to sabbatical approval/denial.  Ms. Lowry began the 
review process and requested committee members keep in mind criteria for each section.  The criteria 
for each section were read aloud.  Committee members reviewed the specific section of the proposal 
and engaged in discussion to determine if the criterion was satisfactorily met.  Committee members 
were in consensus criterion A – J was satisfactorily met. 
   

A motion was made and seconded to amend the FPD agenda to create an action item for 2011 – 2012 
Sabbatical proposal.  Motion carried. 
 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the submitted 2011 – 2012 sabbatical proposal written by Ms. 
Heidi Prescheler.  Motion carried.  
 

During the review process committee members engaged in general discussion regarding the sabbatical 
review procedure and approval process.  General areas of concern which will require further research 
and discussion were: establishing a proposal rubric, requiring faculty to acquire a bond, formalizing the 
sabbatical contract language to address faculty who fail to complete sabbatical requirements (i.e. 
outcome report to the Board, failure to maintain employment with the district for two year after 
completing sabbatical, and failure to complete sabbatical proposal), and possibly establishing 
additional sabbatical requirement upon completion of the project (i.e. presenting a professional 
development event describing sabbatical project and outcomes).   
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c. Committee Sponsored Events (2011 – 2012 Program) 
Kathryn reminded committee members that as the proposal ranking process is set to begin the 
committee had expressed the desire to institute committee sponsored events and needs to begin 
solidifying ideas for the upcoming program year.  Diane Flores-Kagan suggested reviewing the list of 
potential guest speakers available on the Statewide Basic Skills web site for a nominal fee and 
instituting a Student Success Conference similar to the event established at Butte College.  Dr. Tom 
O’Neil indicated funds through SB20 have been secured to convert one of the computer labs into a 2nd 
Life Training facility, and the potential opportunity to establish training events for professional 
development.  In addition, Natalie Gossett, renowned guest speaker on jobs of the future has been 
acquired to present at AVC in either the fall 2010 or spring 2011.  Dr. Roslyn Haley suggested offering 
a symposium where faculty can participate in a Student Services Orientation/Overview.  Faculty will 
participate in a tour and orientation of services provided in Counseling (i.e. Degree Works, Education 
Plans, Early Assessment Program, etc.)  It was suggested to combine the ideas suggested by Dr. Tom 
O’Neil and Diane Flores-Kagan to create an all day District Education Conference.  Committee 
members were encouraged to seriously begin to engage in solidifying proposed ideas in efforts to 
establish a committee sponsored event(s). 
 

d. FPD Program Guideline Update 
Committee members were encouraged to review the current FPD Program Guidelines to determine if 
revisions are needed for the 2011 – 2012 program year.  The guidelines can be found on the public web 
page and all feedback should be submitted to Gloria for compilation and discussion at a future FPD 
meeting.  Kathryn reported the guidelines were completely overhauled in the 2008 – 2009 program 
year and any necessary revisions should be minor in nature. 
 

e. IT Collaboration Workgroup 
Kathryn suggested the idea of creating a subgroup of committee member to work with Greg and offer 
faculty input/needs for future IT modules/events.  A lengthy discussion ensued regarding the rationale 
behind establishing a subgroup to work with Greg.  Committee members were in consensus that the 
role of the Technical Trainer is to establish familiarity with technology and he/she should not be 
expected to completely create an IT course for faculty.  Faculty technological needs must be addressed 
but are limited to what software is embraced by ITS.  Committee members were not interested in 
forming a subgroup.       
 

7. REPORTS 
 None 

 
8. Other 

• Review/Approve submitted plans and contracts. 
• The next two FPD Committee meetings (April 14th, and April 28th) are important because the proposal 

ranking process will be initiated and completed.  Committee members were strongly encouraged to 
make sure they will be in attendance to ensure committee input on the 2011 – 2012 program. 

• Committee members were encouraged to discern volunteering to review/edit approved proposal 
descriptions.  The description revision process implemented for the 2009 – 2010 program year 
eliminated a great deal of description irregularities and established consistent event descriptions. 

• Mr. Richard Sims requested the distribution of a CD with a brief two to five minute exhibition of the 
collaborative Theatre Arts and PE & Athletics Division faculty production, “Word Dance of the 
Painted Song.”  He expressed his sincere appreciation to the committee for supporting the program and 
desired to share a brief exhibition of the completed project for committee review. 

 
9. ADJOURNMENT 

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the March 24, 2010 Faculty Professional Development (Flex) 
Committee meeting at 3:32 p.m.  Motion carried. 
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MEMBERS PRESENT ABSENT MEMBERS 

Rona Brynin Cindy Lehman Rae Agahari Vacant Adjunct Faculty 
Representative 

Richard Coffman Sharon Lowry Rosa Fuller Vacant Classified Union 
Representative 

Diane Flores-Kagan Kathryn Mitchell Casey Scudmore Vacant Confidential 
Mngmt. Union Rep. 

Jennifer Gross Tom O’Neil Vacant ASO Rep.  
Jack Halliday Judy Sullivan GUEST PRESENT 

Roslyn Haley Santi Tafarella Heidi Preschler  
Mark Hoffer    
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